
SBBCH September 05 2013 Meeting minutes      

 respectfully submitted by Marybeth Conger, co Sec 

 
1.  Meeting called to order 7:00 pm by SBBCH President Janine Townsend. 

 

2. Janine welcomed and introduced Bob Van Hooser, Vern Carpenter, Gail Duke Regional 4-H leader 

and her husband Carter, along with Claudette and Steven Horvath, plus Hollie Robinson. 

  

3. Motion to approve the August minutes was tabled until the October meeting. 

 

4. Bill Conger presented the September’s Treasurer 's Report 

 

Robbin S made motion to approve the Certified Hay overage of $ 40.00 – seconded and passed. 

 Charles C made motion to approve the Treasurer Report –seconded passed . 

 

5. Education Report 

 

Charles C reported that Horses kick. 

 

6. Public Lands 

 

Robbin S discussed the Boise Forest Coalition. More details to follow after the September 12
th

 

meeting. 

Phil R reported on the Frank Church Wilderness and the Forest Service needs to do a better job 

solving the problem of clearing trail. Bob Marshal Wilderness, MT is a model to emulate. 

Member idea was to support budget resource reallocation for trail clearing vs. an increase. 

 

 7    Work Projects and Rides 

 

Linda E covered Kennally Creek. Chapter is going back on the 15
th

 to finish up some trail 

clearing here.  Poison Creek was tabled by Janine.  Hitt Mountain project is coming up and 

should be a lot of fun.  Please check out the Activity Page and Blog for most current details.  

 

 

 8     Directors Report 

   

  Robbin S reported the State board meeting will be September 21 in Nampa.  

  Also, if anyone has any new ideas on the Calendar, let Robbin S know. 

 

 

    



 9     Unfinished and Ongoing Business 

 

Youth Project Report- Linda E again welcomed and introduced Gail Duke who is a 4-H regional 

leader. She and the Emmett 4-H group want to partner with SBBCH, with chapter members 

volunteering to help at some upcoming events. There is a 4 –H Halloween Trail Clinic being 

held at the Gem Country Fairgrounds on October 19th. Gail handed out Flyers and Janine will 

get one to Rob A for inclusion on our website. Linda E and Bill C are the contacts for her. She 

just needs to let Linda E and/or Bill know what is needed in terms of volunteer help  Next, there 

will be a 3 hour Fun Ride past the Gem Cycle park either November 16 or 17.  Another 

Clinic/ride is slated for August 2014, with more details to follow.   

 

Calendars- Bill H has appx 120 calendars left to sell 

 

 10. New Business/Good of the order  

 

Need to determine if the chapter needs to list the 4-H events with the State for insurance 

purposes. Tabled for later discussion.  

  

 

 Door Prizes and meeting adjourned at 8:10pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


